Inglewood Forest Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes

October 29, 2009
Two members of the Lake Stevens City Planning Department and Lake Stevens Police Chief, Officer Celori, prepared a presentation for Inglewood Forest to discuss the pros and cons of the possible annexation of our neighborhood into the city of Lake Stevens.  It will be on the election ballot on November 3rd.  This presentation preceded the Annual Meeting.  It began at 7:04pm.
Becky from the planning department presented a power point presentation to the Inglewood Forest Homeowners Association.  The annexation would add approximately 10,000 new people to the city of Lake Stevens. It would be an increase of 70-75% of population and area.  Fire, sewer, schools, PUD, and police would stay the same.  She says that other annexations in the past were obtained by petition; this annexation was different going to ballot for election.
Officer Celori said that 13 new police officers would be added as a result of annexation.  Officers would be spread between three areas.  Response time would be greatly improved.  He pointed out that if we are annexed our tax dollars will be spent locally.  

The floor was opened to homeowner questions:

Homeowner question: Will taxes be raised?  
Becky said that they would be raised approximately 0.1%.

Homeowner question: Will the maintenance and ownership of our tot lots and water retention ponds be absorbed into the city if we are annexed?  
Becky said no.  

Homeowner question: Does the city of Lake Stevens have enough snow plows to handle demand this winter?
Officer Celori said yes and that the city of Lake Stevens is purchasing more.
Homeowner question: Will public works be outsourced?  
Officer Celori said that it is common to exchange machinery and man power in times of need.

One homeowner speaks up with a concern.  He said that he doesn’t believe Inglewood Forest needs more officers disrupting the way of life around our neighborhood with speed traps and other such things.  
Officer Celori said that police officers are increasingly being trained with community orientation in mind.  
Becky adds that these police officers and members of the city council are our neighbors and are accessible if we have any questions or concerns.

Officer Celori reminds homeowners to report all break-ins to the department.  He recognizes how many cases go unreported and emphasizes the importance of reporting this kind of criminal activity.

The presentation wrapped up at 7:30.  Homeowners thanked Officer Celori and Planning Dept. members on their departure for coming out and answering questions. 

The 2009 meeting was called to order at 7:35pm by Carol, President of the Inglewood Forest Homeowners Association.

Introductions were made of Board and Staff members in attendance:
President: Carol 
Vice President: Randy 
Director: empty

Secretary: Lynn 
Architectural Control Committee: Lisa 
Architectural Control Committee: Rachel 
Architectural Control Committee: empty

Treasurer: Lyn (not present)
Bookkeeper: Rochelle Globstad
24 Homeowners were in attendance.

Minutes from the last annual meeting were read by Lynn, Secretary of the HOA.  
Carol discussed open slots on the board including a need for a Director and space for another member on the Architectural Control Committee.  She described how the former President stepped down a few months ago since he moved out of the neighborhood.  She and Randy moved up one space to President and Vice President at that time leaving Director empty.
Lynn announced that a website for Inglewood Forest is complete.  It is www.inglewoodforest.com
Accounting Report
Rochelle Globstad handed out Profit/Loss and Balance sheets to all homeowners for review.  She briefly explained what her job is.  She left a stack of her business cards on the table for anyone to pick up after the meeting.
Architectural Control Committee Report
Rachel talked about how work parties were held to cut down the brush at the water retention ponds.  These work parties saved the homeowners association around $4,000.00.  She said that in the future work parties could be posted on the Inglewood Forest website so that anyone else who would like to help can be made aware of the date.
Carol opened the meeting to questions and concerns from homeowners:
Homeowner concern: At the basketball court a backboard is rotting and the asphalt is buckling.  It needs attention.  

Lisa said that she fixed one last year and would be willing to fix this one also.
Homeowner question: What happens to our association if we are annexed?

Carol said that annexation would not affect our homeowners association.

Homeowner concern: Renters are not following the CC&R’s.  What can we do to keep them in compliance?

Lynn said to call the Bookkeeper, Rochelle, and she would contact the homeowner.  It is the homeowner’s responsibility to keep renters in compliance.

Rochelle explained how a fine schedule had been put into place to help enforce the CC&R’s.

Homeowner question: Does our association have a lawyer?

Carol said no but we can obtain one if needed.

Homeowner question: How much money in dues is owed to the HOA by homeowners?

Rochelle said approximately $7,000.00.  She’s been working on collecting this money.  $2,000.00 has been collected in two months.

Homeowner question: When was a fine schedule put in place?  I thought 75% majority of homeowner’s votes in favor must be obtained before one could be put in place.

Carol said a place was found in the CC&R’s that permit fines to be used.  It is section 16 under “Rules and Regulations”.
Homeowner question: When did it become ok to park your boat in view?

Carol said that boats may be parked in view May-October since we live in a boating community.

Rachel noted that if we were annexed into the city of Lake Stevens no boats would be allowed to park in the streets.

Homeowner question: Who handles the landscaping in our neighborhood?  They have been overlooking the trail between 6th and 6th.

Carol said that she would call Nature’s Way to remind them to maintain that area.

Homeowner question: How much does it cost to have the trees that line our sidewalks trimmed?  
Carol said it cost over $4,000.00 last time it was done.

Rochelle said that she had a bid for one other company to maintain the landscaping in our neighborhood.

The Homeowner said that he I knew someone who would like to bid for the job of trimming trees.

Homeowner question: Can we have solar panels installed on our homes?

Lisa said that one other homeowner has them on their home in our neighborhood.  She told them to submit an approval request form if they are interested.  Everything is approved on a case by case basis.

The homeowner who has solar panels on his house was present at the meeting.  He said that he didn’t pay anything for electricity last month.

Election of Board Members for 2009:
President: Carol 

Vice President: Randy 
Director: Bob 
Secretary: Lynn 
Architectural Control Committee: Lisa 
Architectural Control Committee: Rachel 
Architectural Control Committee: Mike 
Treasurer: Lyn (not present)

The third weekend in July (July 16th, 17th, and 18th) was chosen as the date for the annual garage sale in 2010.
Carol adjourned the meeting at 8:07pm.
